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A Word from the Head 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

As this is the first newsletter of 2024 I would like to wish you all a Happy New Year! The staff and I 
would like to thank all our families for the generous gifts, Christmas cards and kind words which 
we received at the end of last term, they were all greatly appreciated.  

 

What a busy start to the new calendar year! All classes took part in a writing activity focused on 
Winter poems, we were so lucky to experience snow which really helped build pupils' vocabulary 
and figurative language into their final poems. The school displays of their poems and artwork are 
beautiful, please do pop in to take a peek. As expected at this time of year, we have had some very 
wet weather, but with our new play policy the children have still managed to spend some time 
outside - even on the wet days so please do make sure they bring appropriate clothing. Our OPAL 
play team have been working hard to increase equipment available to children at playtimes and it 
is wonderful to see their imaginative play blossoming. 

 

We are looking forward to Number Day next Friday, where we will all be dressing up as Rockstars 
and enjoying a variety of maths activities throughout the day, as well as our inaugural Times 
Tables Bee competition, which will see our houses battling it out to be the winners of the trophy! 

 

Unfortunately, Mrs Linton has been unwell this week with a nasty winter virus but will be back on 
Monday. 

 

Wishing you a healthy & happy weekend, 

 

Best wishes 

Mrs du Feu 

Deputy Headteacher 



 

Important Online Safety  Information 

 

We have been passed information from a DSL about 

younger students accessing a current SnapChat account 

called Jersey Mugs 2024. The account asks for people to 

send “mugs”. Photos are posted constantly, again from stu-

dents across the island  

 

Apparently, this is island-wide, featuring Year 5 – Year 10 

students. Students have alerted staff about some concern-

ing images of young people in Jersey and therefore I want-

ed to make you aware. The police and children’s service 

have been informed. We have no reason to believe that 

any of the children at our school are accessing this account 

but we do need to make you aware. Please remember to 

regularly check what your child accesses on their phone 

and have open conversations around how they can keep 

themselves safe when using social media etc.  If you do 

have any concerns regarding this account then please in-

form the police. 



All Weather 
 

As part of our playground development project, we are working hard to give 
children greater access to outside play and independence in their play. This in-
cludes going out in all weathers.  
 
The weather in the UK is often poor so the OPAL (Outdoor Play and Learn-
ing) approach states that we only keep children inside in dangerous weather 
e.g. storms or hail. It is the responsibility of schools as centres of child devel-
opment to ensure children are equipped to live healthy lives in the UK climate. 
This means being dressed for all weathers and being resilient to hot and cold, 
wet and dry. There is also a crisis of lack of movement in childhood and inac-
tivity can be a great danger to children’s development. During the winter, vi-
ruses such as colds and flu spread through the air in enclosed spaces. Playing 
in the mud and dirt is also scientifically proven to boost immune systems. The 
healthiest place to be is outside! Also, many children love playing in all weath-
ers as shown in the photos below. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Clothing  

Children should bring a sensible coat, preferably a waterproof one with a 
hood, and a change of clothes including socks, trousers and jumpers in case 
they need to get changed. They can also bring welly boots to wear in wet 
weather. Gloves, scarves, and hats would also be sensible on colder days. 

 

Here is a great Instagram post from Cosy Direct showing some of the bene-
fits of playing in all weathers. 

https://www.instagram.com/reel/C2PBtazM3sP/?
igsh=YWd5dXZvazBmOWhr 

 

 

Please share photos of the children playing in all weathers at the weekend 
by sending a photograph to e.daly@firsttower.sch.je by Thursday 8th Febru-
ary. We will celebrate this brilliant play in assembly! 

 

Miss Emma Daly  

Donations 

This month we are looking for donations of planks 

of wood and pallet boards for den building. Please 

ensure any dangers such as loose nails are re-

moved.  

Thanks for your support!    

https://www.instagram.com/reel/C2PBtazM3sP/?igsh=YWd5dXZvazBmOWhr
https://www.instagram.com/reel/C2PBtazM3sP/?igsh=YWd5dXZvazBmOWhr
mailto:e.daly@firsttower.sch.je


Nursery  

We had snow at school which was very exciting! 

Mrs Jordan took small groups of children to play outside, exploring the snow 

as for some children it was their first time seeing snow. As they walked 

through the snow the children were excited to touch the snow and to throw 

snowballs. They took our gloves off to feel the texture of the snow and how it 

felt to hold it in our hands. The children had a great time exploring the snow. 

We threw some snowballs and built a little snowman too. 



Reception have had a great start to the New 

Year. We were so excited to see some snow and 

had lots of fun playing outside! 

 
 



Year 1  
Year 1 have had a great start back to school! We’ve 

started a new subject in Topic ‘The Magic Toymaker’, 

and the children were so excited to show everyone 

their toys.  

We were also lucky enough to be able to go outside in 

the snow, which the children really enjoyed as they had 

just finished writing their winter poems about snow. We 

have now started out Literacy topic about bats, and 

have linked this to our DT lessons by making bat levers. 



Year 2  
In our Topic lessons we have been learning about famous people. 

We came into school dressed as a famous person and made a time-

line. We have enjoyed learning about Florence Nightingale and  

famous explorers, Christopher Columbus and Edmund Hilary. 

In English we created our own winter poems and had lots of fun 

playing in the snow too! 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been learning about plants in Science and are investigating 

to find out what helps plants to grow well. 

 



In Science Y3 have been learning 

about different type of rock. We 

carried out an experiment to see 

which rocks were permeable or 

impermeable.  

In Maths we have looked at perimeter. We used 

cubes to make different sized shapes and calcu-

lated the perimeter of each of them. We have 

also been learning our 3, 4 and 8 times tables. 

We have been learning all about volcanoes 

and other natural disasters. We have used 

Google Earth to find volcanoes around the 

world and researched famous eruptions. 

We have also learnt about the different 

layers within the earth. 



Year 4  
We have had a busy start to the year in Year 4. We have been 

writing some fantastic setting descriptions of a forest in English and 

look forward to sharing our final stories with you later in term.  

In Science, we have been exploring electricity. We have built cir-

cuits containing buzzers, bulbs and motors.  

In Art, the children created some agamographs (pictures that look 

different depending on the angle you look at them from.) The fin-

ished products look fantastic and we are very proud of the focus 

and creativity the children showed whilst creating these.  

In topic, the children have started creating their trains and we can’t 

wait to see the final products!  



We have been investigating the properties of materials in 

science. We have done several experiments including testing 

how heating materials changes them. We learnt the terms 

irreversible and reversible  changes. 

We also have been leaving different liquids on our window sill 

in the class and looking at which liquids evaporate.  

 

 

   Year 5 

 

 
 

In IPC we have been learning 

about invasions. We looked at 

why people invade places. We 

are currently looking at The 

Roman invasions and how 



This term, Year 6 have been working hard on the new topics 

for the Spring. In English, we are learning about Macbeth. 

The children have done some acting, in character and they 

have also written some character descriptions. In geography, 

we have been learning about where food is imported from 

and how many food miles this is. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children have also been working hard on their practice 

assessments again, which we are sure they have told you 

about. They showed fantastic perseverance. 

 



This week, we continued the whole-school ‘Times Tables 

Rockstars’ house tournament. 



 

 

 

The Sunshine Group are excited to be working with Year 2 after half 

term in a project to plant lots of sunflowers on the small patch of land 

opposite the school entrance. We are working with an expert gardener, 

who will be providing seeds and support.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teddy Sunflowers 

 

 

 

WE NEED YOU to help collect cardboard tubes 

(toilet and kitchen rolls), trays (plastic or foil), card-

board egg boxes and wooden take away cutlery or lolly sticks. These 

things that might get thrown away will help us get started growing our 

sunflowers. 

Can you think of a good name for our sunflower patch ? Please let 

your teacher know your ideas and the chosen one will get a prize! 



Literacy News 

We have had a visit from wonderful local author Penny 

Byrne who read her latest book: Rainbow Flo. Children 

in Years 3 and 4 loved listening to her story and seeing 

all her other books in our 

school library. 

The whole school has been reading and writing Winter poems for 

our Take One Poem week. 



Children's Mental Health Week is an annual event dedicated to raising awareness about 

children and young people's mental health. This important event is a brilliant opportuni-

ty to open a discussion about mental health and wellbeing with children and young    

people. The children's mental health charity, Place2Be, set up Children's Mental Health 

Week to highlight the importance of mental health for children and young people. We all 

have mental health, and the majority of people will experience some form of mental 

health issue throughout their lives. In fact, up to 1 in 4 of us will experience mental 

health problems at some point in our lifetime.  

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/ 

 

More information to follow about Children’s Mental Health 

Week activities at First Tower. 


























